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[bookmark: _GoBack]The Australia and New Zealand Accessible Graphics Group (ANZAGG) is a subcommittee of the Round Table on Information Access for People with Print Disabilities. The primary function of ANZAGG is to serve as a forum for sharing information about accessible graphics amongst its members.
Membership and Communications
ANZAGG has been in operation since early 2016. Its Terms of Reference were first approved by the Round Table in November 2015, however elections have not been held and it has not had official office bearers. The Terms of Reference were updated in 2023 and we plan to elect our first ANZAGG Executive Committee this year. 
The ANZAGG listserv is located at www.freelists.org/list/accessiblegraphics. It has more than 75 subscribers however it is very quiet, used mainly for announcements rather than discussion. 
The ANZAGG Facebook group at www.facebook.com/groups/909719082474080/ remains steady with around 350 members. 80% of the Facebook group members are female, 63% are from Australia, and 12% are from New Zealand.  While it is intended as a discussion group, there are only two people who regularly post to the ANZAGG Facebook group and questions can sometimes go unanswered. We would like to seek the assistance of all members in reinvigorating the group online. 
ANZAGG has a set of web pages on the Round Table website at http://printdisability.org/about-us/accessible-graphics/. Minor updates have been made to the pages to keep them up-to-date. In the past year, there have been just 400 visitors to the ANZAGG home page but there are have also been 1500 visitors to the 3D printing guidelines page and 1200 visitors to the Accessible Graphics guidelines page.  
3D Printing Group
The ANZAGG working group on 3D printing for touch readers has continued to meet monthly via Zoom. The group has 40 members, mainly from educational vision support in Australia and New Zealand, but also with some regular attendees from overseas. In the last year, our guest speakers have included Caroline Karbowski from See3D in the USA, Dennis Damsma from Toyota Australia, Ka Li from NNELS in Canada, David Harraway from Yooralla on 3D printing for creating customised occupational therapy tools, and Abigale Stangl from the University of Washington.
Workshop
The first ANZAGG workshop, held online as part of the 2022 Round Table Conference, was a great success with a host of local and international presenters providing insights into a wide range of methods for creating accessible graphics. Attendees asked lots of questions and there was enthusiasm for more workshops in the future. 
- Leona Holloway, March 2023
